Dolphin Development Morsel # 3: 

Salvaging Benefits from the Deadliest Time of the Term

The deadliest time of the term for a professor is usually the final two weeks of a semester. This time of the year can bring little sleep and trials on our patience. Some sources of stress that manifest now began at the start of the semester; we just didn't see the connection earlier. Because many of the problems we can control at the start show up only at the end of the term, this is a good opportunity to gain from the pain that is now unavoidable anyway.

Admittedly, there is a temptation now to "just get through it alive." However, if we don't take note now, we'll forget these troublesome events and set the pattern for them to reoccur. Our best way out of being condemned to repeat unpleasant history starts with a blank sheet of paper. 

Tape it to the back of your office door NOW. Don't allow this paper to get onto your desk or into a file, where it will likely be churned out of sight during the mayhem of the next few days. As crises and irritations occur, record them on that sheet. Don't try to solve anything. Just try to capture the events in writing before they are forgotten.

When you return to prepare for next term, take the paper from the back of the door. Next, concentrate on things that can be dealt with by modifying a few statements in syllabi or by scheduling some regular time when you can attend to the chores that proved to bring difficulty.

Look for email announcements of workshops coming in January on syllabus preparation and other topics.

